The Town Of Arnaudyville

From the Mayor’s Desk

Greetings from the Mayor:

As we enter into the holiday season, it’s time to reflect and give thanks for all we have.
A special thank you goes out to all the volunteers that are decorating the town for the
seasons including our newest civic organization, the Arnaudville Lions Club.

From The Front Office:

1. At our September meeting, our auditors presented the audit report to the council along with the
community. | am pleased to report the town is in excellent shape. Our auditors reported that in all the
years they have done our audits, this is “the best audit report they have ever seen, and we should keep
doing what we are doing”.

A special thanks to our council, Suzanne Stelly, Debbie Kidder, John Ray Taylor, Jamie Huval, Kris
Brasseaux and our Chief of Police Josh Ross, as well as all of our town employees that are working
together to make this possible. The auditors also reported that even though they are seeing other areas
sales tax revenues going slightly down or staying flat, the town has seen a four percent increase in sales
tax. We have some great businesses, and we should keep supporting and promoting them as they are
an integral part of our community.

2. We are actively pursuing grants to improve our infrastructure, repair and upgrade our sidewalk system,
upgrade our gas meter systems, and other grants to continue to improve our beloved town.

From the Utility Department:

3. lam pleased to report we are about 90% complete in upgrading our water meters and should be
complete sometime in November.
4. We have completed the repair of all nonfunctioning fire hydrants.

In closing, | would like to wish everyone a blessed and safe holiday season. | want to personally thank everyone
for their support and hard work to keep Arnaudville the “Jewel on The Teche”, a town we can all be proud of.

Sincerely,
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